

# **Meeting Summary**

**KEY HIGHLIGHTS OF SCC MEETING: JANUARY 24. 2023** 

## PARTNERING WITH SHARED CARE

Each month the Shared Care Committee (SCC) reviews Expressions of Interest (EOIs) and Proposals submitted from communities/Divisions of Family Practice and Specialists interested in engaging in Shared Care work. The following are details of approved funding for 'new and ongoing' projects from the meeting.

 Adults with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities – Burnaby

## PRESENTATIONS | UPDATES

### **Briefing Note: eCASE**

Sarah Forster provided an update on electronic Consultative Access to Specialist Expertise (eCASE). Per prior discussions at the SCC, determining a long-term sustainable funding source for eCASE remains a challenge. A briefing note (BN) was presented for decision.

SCC recommended presenting eCASE to the Digital Health Strategy (DHS) to receive their guidance in assessing different ways to fund eCASE. SCC staff will contact Dawn Lake, director of DHS at Doctors of BC, for consultation on eCASE.

# JCC Co-Chairs 2023-2024 Workplan and Budget Updates

The SCC co-chairs shared the background on the development of the JCC co-chairs workplan and budget, which outlines shared priorities and joint initiatives from across the JCCs.

The SCC co-chairs will bring the SCC's feedback to the next JCC Co-Chairs meeting in March for consideration before draft workplans are submitted to the Physician Services Committee (PSC).

It was requested that the voices of SCC members are more directly involved in the development of the JCC aligned workplan. The SCC noted it is important for the voices of both Doctors of BC and the Ministry of Health members are captured.

The table discussed various line items from the JCC co-chairs 2023-24 workplan, such as the JCC Integration Councils and the opportunity it provides for JCC alignment through cross committee planning.

It was agreed that Linda Lemke would discuss the JCC co-chairs aligned budget with JCC leaders to confirm the details of how the budget contributions per committee are determined.

### Perinatal Community of Practice (CoP) Event Report

The Perinatal Community of Practice (CoP) Steering Committee co-chair Dr Shelley Ross and member Lehe Spiegelman were joined by Drs Paula Lott, Tracy Monk, Jennifer Scrubb, and Doctors of BC staff Laura Becotte and Annalise Einarson to present updates from the development of the CoP.

The group presented the highlights of the development of the Perinatal CoP, which is nearing the end of phase two of its evolution.

The committee discussed the impact of the new payment model for family practice on the Perinatal CoP activities and suggested further conversations be held with FPSC to discuss models of compensation.

SCC shared their concerns about the risk of the collateral effect of the new Physician Master Agreement (PMA) on perinatal care, especially on inpatient care. FPSC could consider this risk with a plan to take rapid action at the community level.

#### **SQI** Overview

Guests Dr Daisy Dulay, and Aman Hundal, Portfolio Liaison, Quality Impact, shared a high-level presentation on key elements of the Spreading Quality Improvement (SQI) initiative.

They shared an overview of the development of SQI, the impact of consultation with, and engagement of key stakeholders in shaping the scope, processes, and expectations for this work, and the step-by-step process and pathway of launching SQI projects.

The committee discussed SQI work and how SCC can collaborate on further opportunities and challenges of SQI.

SCC advised on crucial aspects for starting the next phase of SQI work: accessing the right data, establishing a multidisciplinary team, engaging people who are interested in and have capacity to spread the quality improvement work, developing a fundamental operational change package and transferring that knowledge to other teams.

#### **FOCUS OF SHARED CARE COMMITTEE**